
Betty Lawyer 

After all the things going on the last few months this sure is a 
much slower pace. Believe it or not we did finally get all the 
Christmas decorations put away. Guess we should be happy to 
have time to start making plans for summer. 

Everything seems to be going good with the class and the angels 
helping. We are so blessed to have such a wonderful bunch at-
tending on Wednesday nights, even with all the rain. With the new 
membership list we have 66 members. On an average, about 30 
members attend our dances and about 10-15 bring food. We 
would like to thank all of you who do this because you are the 
ones that help make our club strong and so much fun. No matter 
what job you do or how big or small it is you who make up our 
club. Every month we have 15-20 members who take their time to 
come and eat dinner together at Nikko's and attend our monthly 
members’ meeting. Everyone who is a member of Cowtown Sin-
gles is welcome to come and give us your views and vote.  This is 
where we discuss and vote on things we are going to do. It is also 
our time to socialize because at our dances there is never 
enough time to really visit. We can't wait to see you there. 

Our last dance was so much fun with Mike Hogan from Nebraska. 
He is such a fun caller it is too bad we only had 6 squares. Let me 
tell you those 6 squares left smiling and wanting to go to another 
one of his dances. Of course he did his Elvis to Pink Cadillac and 
a tip that had dancers going all over the hall.  

Remember our Sunday class dances. If you can't drive at night it 
is a good time to come out and dance at class level and meet the 
new class members. We still have March and April and they are 
on the 4th Sunday 2-4:30. Hope to see you there. 

 
         Dan and Betty 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  

President:    Betty LawyerPresident:    Betty LawyerPresident:    Betty Lawyer  

Vice President:    Vice President:    Vice President:       

                     Bruce & Lois RobertsBruce & Lois RobertsBruce & Lois Roberts   

Treasurer:    Dan LawyerTreasurer:    Dan LawyerTreasurer:    Dan Lawyer   

Asst. Treasurer: Asst. Treasurer: Asst. Treasurer:    

                                                                        Phil WickerPhil WickerPhil Wicker   

Secretary:    Lois RobertsSecretary:    Lois RobertsSecretary:    Lois Roberts   

Class Coordinator: Class Coordinator: Class Coordinator:    

         Janet & Phil VinokurJanet & Phil VinokurJanet & Phil Vinokur   

Social:  Social:  Social:           OpenOpenOpen   

Membership:  Gene StaufferMembership:  Gene StaufferMembership:  Gene Stauffer   

Publicity:      Linda WickerPublicity:      Linda WickerPublicity:      Linda Wicker   

Sunshine:    Carolyn GriswouldSunshine:    Carolyn GriswouldSunshine:    Carolyn Griswould   

Historian:      openHistorian:      openHistorian:      open   

Newsletter:  Linda WickerNewsletter:  Linda WickerNewsletter:  Linda Wicker   

Website:    Website:    Website:       Don HendricksonDon HendricksonDon Hendrickson   

Caller Bookings:  Caller Bookings:  Caller Bookings:     

                                                         Dede WeatherwaxDede WeatherwaxDede Weatherwax   

   Teryl RidgwayTeryl RidgwayTeryl Ridgway   

Visitations:    openVisitations:    openVisitations:    open   

Telephone:    openTelephone:    openTelephone:    open   

   

   



Carolyn Griswould 

Hello everyone,  

What a winter we're having.  I never remember this 
many cold days in Southern CA. I'm not complaining; 
the change is different. We need to break things up 
every once in a while.  

 I know there are a couple of bugs going around. 
Charlie and Elaine Ladd have been out for weeks 
now with the cough thing that’s out there. It's hard to 
get rid of. We wished them well and hope they're 
back with us soon. 

Glad to see Sharon Martinez back in class after sur-
gery.  She's looking well.  

We do have a friend of Cowtown, Andy Abeles, that's 
not feeling too good.  I sent a card out to hopeful-
ly brighten his day. 

If ever you need a card sent out to bring some cheer 
to someone please let me know.  I'll be more than 
happy to take care of that. 
 
     Carolyn Griswould 
      gris3woody@aol.com 
 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:30-10:30 

Squares 8-10:30 

Michele Campbell Mar 5 

Margie Hart Mar 14 

Priscilla Hampton Mar 22 

Carol Higgins Mar 29 

Marion Brasfield Mar 9 

Sherry Vitzelio Mar 24 

If you have forgotten to pay your dues for 2019, this will 
be your last Newsletter. To continue receiving your news-
letter and knowing what’s going on with Cowtown Sin-
gles, you can pay your $20 annual dues to Gene Stauffer  

22720 Highview Ln 

Moreno Valley, CA 92557 

at  or any Club Officer  at our dances.  

Did you forget? 

Mar 1 

 



"A good friend is like a four leaf clover....hard to 
find and lucky to have."  

(That's me trying to be Irish in this March news-
letter.) I hope we all feel that we have many 
good friends here in our club. I am happy to re-
port that I hear nearly monthly that people at 
Cowtown are so friendly and they love the at-
mosphere at our class. Keep it up people! That 
is what we are all about. Sure, we are teaching 
our class to dance, but it has to be fun and 
friendly if we are to keep the club growing. 

Classmates are really thriving and learning. The 
sessions in February were lively and challeng-
ing and the group is staying large. Angels will 
definitely enjoy joining us now as we move into 
plus calls. You will be amazed how well class-
mates are learning. Please join us on Wednes-
day nights for fun exercise.  

The second class level dance was great too. We 
had nine squares, including lots of visitors. I 
know they had fun because most people stayed 
to the very end.  

It is never too early to be thinking about how to 
recruit new dancers for our next class. We need 
some inventive, creative ideas for finding new 
students, especially men. Anyone know of 
something we haven't tried? I am all ears! 

Be well!  

       Janet and Phil 

4th Sunday Class 
Dance 

$6.00 

Mar 24 Romney Tannehill 

Class started in September 
Cowtown Square Dance Center 

Experienced Clothing Sale 

Support O
ur  

Class Members!! 

Gene Stauffer 

There have been a few updates and additions 
to the Membership List. Watch your email for 
an updated list in early March. 
 
        Gene 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:45 

Janet & Phil Vinokur 

Cowtown Singles class and members dancing at  
February’s  4th Sunday Dance 


